
LEGAL NOTICE 
             BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT  

PORTSMOUTH, NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Adjustment will hold Public Hearings on the 
following petitions on Tuesday April 30, 2024 starting at 7:00 p.m. in the Eileen Dondero Foley 
Council Chambers, City Hall, Municipal Complex, 1 Junkins Avenue, Portsmouth, New Hampshire. 
 
The request of Elizabeth Coursen (Owner), for property located at 229 Pleasant Street, Unit 4 
whereas relief is needed for the following: 1) Variance from Section 10.515.14 to install a mechanical 
unit 5.5 feet from the side property line whereas 10 feet is required. Said property is located on Assessor 
Map 108 Lot 6 and lies within the Mixed Residential Office (MRO) and Historic District.  

 

The request of Giri Portsmouth 505 Inc. (Owner), for property located at 505 US Route 1 Bypass 
whereas relief is needed to demolish the existing structure and construct a new hotel with a drive thru 
restaurant which requires the following: 1) Special Exception from 10.440 Use #10.40 hotel where it is 
permitted by Special Exception; 2) Variance from Section 10.835.32 to allow 5 feet between the lot line 
and drive-thru and bypass lanes where 30 feet is required for each; 3) Variance from Section 10.835.31 
to allow 18 feet between the menu and speaker board and the front lot line where 50 feet is required; 4) 
Variance from Section10.5B22.20 to allow up to 60 feet in building height within 50 feet of the street 
right-of-way line whereas up to 45 feet is permitted; 5) Variance from Section 10.5B34.70 to allow up to 
60 feet in building height whereas 50 feet is permitted; 6) Variance from Section 10.5B34.60 to allow a 
30 foot setback for a small commercial building whereas a maximum of 20 feet is permitted; 7) 
Variance from Section 10.5B33.20 to allow less than 75 percent front lot line buildout whereas a 
minimum of 75 percent is required for commercial buildings. Said property is located on Assessor Map 
234 Lot 5 and lies within the Gateway Neighborhood Corridor (G1) District.   

 

The request of Joshua P. Lanzetta (Owner), for property located at 255 McKinley Road whereas 
relief is needed to construct additions to an existing single-family residence which requires the 
following: 1) Variances from Section 10.521 to allow a) a front yard of 18 feet where 30 feet is required; 
b) a rear yard of 14 feet where 30 feet is required; and c) 23% building coverage where 20% is the 
maximum allowed. Said property is located on Assessor Map 250 Lot 16 and lies withing the Single 
Residence B (SRB) District.  
 
Members of the public also have the option to join the meeting over Zoom, a unique meeting ID and 
password will be provided once you register. Registration information will be provided on the meeting 
agenda when it is posted to the web page. For technical assistance, please contact the Planning 
Department by email (planning@cityofportsmouth.com) or by phone 603-610-7216. 
 
Those interested in submitting written comments should email planning@cityofportsmouth.com. 
Comments received by close of business the day before the meeting will be incorporated into the record 
of the meeting. Any comments received after this deadline must be submitted in person at the meeting. 

       
 Peter Britz 

                    Director of Planning and Sustainability 
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